

## **PRESS RELEASE**

For Immediate Release
Wednesday, November 16, 2011
Contact: Austin James
Community Relations Assistant
(972) 218-1301 office
(972) 218-1399 fax
ajames@lancaster-tx.com

## City of Lancaster Congratulates Civic Leadership Academy III Graduates

Lancaster, TX – The Third Annual Civic Leadership Academy program ended last Monday night during the City of Lancaster City Council Meeting as Mayor Marcus E. Knight presented each participant their Certificate of Achievement. "We are proud of the fact that every year we hold a Civic Leadership Academy which gives residents an opportunity to understand how government works" said Mayor Marcus E. Knight.

Civic Leadership Academy is a free 9-week program designed to educate residents about City of Lancaster operations. While citizens use city services every day, rarely do they see what happens behind the scenes to provide the services they receive. Lancaster citizens attended weekly sessions that focused on different City departments. Sessions include presentations, hands-on demonstrations and engaging activities to provide an up close and personal view of how departments help to run the City.

The City of Lancaster continues to encourage all citizens to be engaged and involved in their community and congratulates the 2011 participants. Citizens interested in attending the 2012 Civic Leadership Academy can get an application at <a href="https://www.lancaster-tx.com">www.lancaster-tx.com</a> or call 972-218-1300

The City of Lancaster invites you to "like" the City on <u>Facebook</u>, follow us on <u>Twitter</u>, or register for weekly e-mail alerts regarding upcoming events on our website at <u>www.lancaster-tx.com</u> by clicking on "Want Info Click Here".